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Lions,

I regret to have to inform you that the redistricting of Multiple District 24
is back on the table. This was a shock to me particularly because the
current Council of Governors voted unanimously this matter was over
and done with at the last COG meeting at our Fall Conference.

Information is changing daily, but I can tell you this… Your district lead-
ership is working very hard at keeping 24-D the way it is; effective,
functional and growing.

I’ve had Lions ask me what they can do to help. I can think of two
things:

Have your club write a letter to LCI explaining politely that our district is
doing quite well for itself and if the others want to merge we would be
happy to support their effort. However, Districts B and D are healthy
and efficient and believe that outside forces do not have our best inter-
ests at heart. Those forces should not have the ability to compromise
everything we have worked so hard for. Keep it simple and polite, then
sign and email it to me right away. I will then send a digital copy to LCI
as well as print them and put them all in a package to be physically
mailed as well.
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The second thing I need you all to do is exactly what you’ve been doing all these years, Do GOOD
work for the community HELP the people that need it. FIND new members and ways to share Lion-
ism with the world. Keep being the Lions of 24-D… nobody is as good at it as we are.

Yours in Lionism,

Lion Tucker Casanova
District Governor 24-D

It’s always nice to welcome new faces and friends into the Lions Organization.
Please join me in welcoming these 5 new members into the District and make it a

point to say hello when your meet them.

Paul Hurley, Churchland
Wanda Campbell, New Kent County
Rinda Chamberlayne, Norfolk Host

Sandra Norman, Norfolk Host
Sheila Chewning, Northumberland County

In Remembrance

I had met Lion Marge Davis a few times, but I got to know her better when she and her husband ID
Wayne Davis joined the COG in Japan for the International Convention. Always approachable she
would often ask me about my previous careers with genuine interest.   She was there at the Pa-
rade of Nations, she was there when we went out for dinner, she was there when I was inducted
as DG... I cannot think of a time I've ever seen her away from Lion Wayne's side or without a
smile. She was a wonderful Lion and She will be greatly missed.

If you would like to send condolences please contact Omps Funeral Home in Winchester,
VA.(540) 662-6633.
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USA/Canada Lions Leadership Forum

Over the years I’ve heard Lions enthusiastically   talk about their experiences at the USA/Canada Lions
Leadership Forum. Now I know why… wow, what a fantastic leadership development opportunity! When
I registered to attend the Forum, I had three clear objectives in mind. First, I believe it’s imperative for us
to learn all we can about the new LCI strategic plan so we can hit the ground running in 2017 – 2018.
There will be several announcements at the International Convention in Chicago; first and foremost will
be the announcement of a new service platform. LCI isn’t sharing what this new focus area will be in ad-
vance so we’ll just need to be prepared to be flexible. The strategic plan, known as LCI Forward, out-
lines a goal of serving 200 million individuals annually, world-wide, by the year 2020. One key
component of this objective is for all clubs to report their service activities into MyLCI service reports.
Integrating new technologies and promoting Lionism in innovative ways are other new goals. An app is
in development to encourage episodic volunteers to serve on community projects alongside Lions. If our
district is to thrive in the future, we must consider ways to implement these changes in Southeastern Vir-
ginia. For example, the Forum went green this year by utilizing a new technology called Poken Paw.
Each participant was given a “paw” and asked to setup a personal website through the Poken system in
advance of the Forum. The “paw” was actually a sophisticated thumb drive and digital information ex-
change system. Two attendees could touch paws together and when the light turned green you just
completed a name and contact information exchange. No business cards required. During training class-
es touch points were passed around and you touched your paw to the system and the entire course ma-
terials including PowerPoints were uploaded to your Poken website. This is just one of the waves of the
future - how are we preparing ourselves and our clubs to keep up with these new trends? Second, I
wanted the opportunity to speak with the International Directors to learn more about them and select a
guest for our 2017 Fall Conference. This goal was accomplished. An invitation has been extended to ID
Jennifer Ware from Michigan to visit us next September. She will be a great fit for our district because
she serves on the LCI Service Committee and will be able to address future LCI service platform chang-
es. Third, I attended a meeting with 1st Vice President Dr. Naresh Aggarwal designed for 1st Vice District
Governors. Dr. Aggarwal outlined the coursework that will begin in October and be completed at the Dis-
trict Governor Elect School in June. I believe Lions can expect some new ideas and a more international
perspective in the future. Other highlights from the conference included three motivational speakers, a
message from our International President Chancellor Bob Corlew and four Centennial Service Projects.
Lions bagged 100,000 meals in just two hours for distribution to families in need in Omaha, NE. A spe-
cial congratulations to PDG Lion Donna Weiler who taught a class on the use of the spot and our district
children’s eye screening program. Next year the Forum will be held in Portland, OR and in Columbus,
OH in 2018. If you can’t attend a Forum, you can still take advantage of the training classes offered by
USA/Canada Lions Leadership Forum at lionsuniversity.org. Check it out today.

lionsuniversity.org
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It has been a long month with the passing of my mother-in-law. Now it's time for the annual Bid N’ Buy
Auction. I hope to see the District support their foundation. It's back to redistricting.  I am not for it at
all. It's hard to plan anything when you don't know what is going to happen with the District . This is
hard on the District and the people that are trying to run the District.
I'm getting ready to go to ALLI in Houston, Texas. It looks like a lot of fun and some good training.
Looks like there could be some bad weather this weekend by this storm that is coming up the coast,
so if it does hit, let us know what you need.
So with that have a blessed day and keep up the good work in Lion's

Yours in Lionism
2VDG Jeff Gaddis

Bid ‘n Buy Auction

The Time to Bid ‘N Buy is Here

The time to buy, buy,

The time to buy is now, now, now! The long anticipated Bid ‘N Buy Auction is finally here. Join us on Satur-
day, October 8, 2016 at the Oak Grove United Methodist Church 472 N. Battlefield Blvd. Chesapeake.
There is a little something for everyone whether you prefer antiques, tech gadgets, eating out, staying over
for a weekend or building something new in the workshop. The silent auction begins at 11 AM and live
auction begins at 1 PM. Don’t forget to stop by the yard sale on your way home to pick up any last minute
deals. Hopefully, you’ve invited all your family, friends and coworkers to join you at the event so your club
can earn a $250 Service Grant to benefit people in need in your service area. Just a few of the grants
earned by clubs last year helped provide eyeglasses and exams for the financially disadvantaged, helped
our Youth Exchange Program and Diabetes Camp and even supported LCIF. Don’t delay – be there that
day! All net proceeds benefit the Lions Charity Foundation of District 24 D. Year-round the Charity Founda-
tion distributes grants to assist Lions Clubs to provide charitable, scientific, literary, or educational endeav-
ors in Southeastern Virginia communities. To view the auction program or learn more about the foundation
visit our website at www.LCF24D.org. Additional questions can be emailed to PCC Lion Stan Furman at
LCF24D@district24D.com.

www.LCF24D.org
mailto:LCF24D@district24D.com
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OCTOBER
3 Ocean View OV
4 Tappahannock OV  (Lunch)
5 Bayside OV/65th Charter Night
6 Oyster Point Mariner OV (Lunch)
8 24D Charity Found Bid n’ Buy Auction
10  Northampton OV
11 Chesapeake Host OV
13 Boykins OV
15-16 Eye Bank Presentation
18 Williamsburg Host OV
19 Cape Charles/Central Shore/Onancock
 Official Visit
20 Franklin OV
25 Portsmouth Host OV
26 Region II Meeting
27 Windsor OV
28-30 24-A Fall Conference

NOVEMBER
1 Hampton-Mercury OV (Lunch)
2 Craddock OV
3 Southside OV (Lunch)
4-6 24-B Fall Conference, Fredericksburg
7 Newport News Host OV
8 VB Aragona-Pembroke OV
10 Warwick OV
11-12 24-C Fall Conference, Shenandoah University
11-12 MD24 Pin Swap
14 Churchland OV
15 Middlesex County OV
16 VB Thalia OV
17 New Kent County OV
21  VB Woodstock OV
22 Lancaster County OV

DECEMBER
10 VB Town Ctr Blind Lions OV
20 Surry County OV
25 Christmas
27 Zone A Meeting (TBD)

JANUARY
3 Wards Corner OV
6-8 Council of Governors (Roakoke)
10 Princess Anne OV
12 Northumberland OV
16 Deep Creek OV
17 Portsmouth Children’s First OV
19 Poquoson OV
24 Great Bridge OV/60th Charter Night
26 York OV

FEBRUARY
9 Gloucester OV
21 VB Central OV
TBD Governor’s Social/Winter Cabinet
 Meeting
23 NN Denbigh OV
28 Oceana-Lynnhaven Golden OV

MARCH
2 Hampton-Phoebus OV/70th Charter Night
3-5 COG (Roanoke)
9 VB Kempsville OV
14 Mathews OV
14 Region I Meeting (Mathews)
21 KWCCF OV
24 Northampton Charter Night
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It is with a heavy heart I ask you to please keep the following
Lions and their families in your prayers. As we remember the
friends we have lost, try to find solace in the fact that through
their Lionism they have touched countless lives and the world
is a better place for it. If you know of a Lion that was lost and
not honored here, please accept my apologies and contact the
Knight’s Vision Editor, they will be memorialized in the next
issue.

Mary Williams, Western Branch, 28 years
Jimmy Stocks, Kempsville, 44 years

Yours in Lionism
DG Tucker

VISION AWARENESS PROGRAM & LUNCHEON
PRESENTED BY: KING CARTER #5 ORDER OF THE EASTERN STAR

WITH ASSISTANCE BY THE LIONS OF DISTRICT 24D
MOST RECENT TECHNOLOGIES AFFECTING:

MACULAR DEGENERATION, GLOCOMA, DIABETIC RETINOPATHY, ETC.
ORCAM SPEAKER: PAULA BARBEE,
ARGUS II SPEAKER: KAREN BROWN

TISSUE DONATION FOR CORNEA TRANSPLANT:
DR. JOHN WATTERS, M.D.

FROM THE MEDICAL EYE BANK OF VIRGINIA

WHEN:  SATURDAY, OCTOBER 15, 2016,
LOCATION:   48 NORTH MAIN ST., KILMARNOCK, VA  22482

TIME:   12:00 PM LUNCHEON   -----   1:00 PM PROGRAM
TICKETS:  $12.00 ADVANCE ---- $15.00 DOOR

PURCHASE:  CHESAPEAKE BANK OR EASTERN STAR MEMBER
FURTHER INFO: CALL 804-436-1905
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REGION II MEETING NOTICE

GOVERNOR TUCKER CASANOVA & REGION II CHAIRMAN, LION CECIL SMITH-
SON,

HAVE CALLED FOR A MEETING ON
OCTOBER 26, 2016

NORFOLK LITTLE CREEK LIONS CLUB WILL HOST THE MEETING AT:

CRAZY BUFFET & GRILL
1745 PARKVIEW DR., CHESAPEAKE, VA.

(CORNER OF GREENBRIER PKWY. & S. MILITARY HWY.)
HOURS 6:00 PM – 9:00 pm.

REGISTRATION BY 10/24/16 - ONLY $17.00 -  $19.00 AT THE DOOR
MAIL REGISTRATION TO:
LION SUZANNE DUNCAN

133 ABILENE AVE.
NORFOLK, VA. 23502

    NAME  (Please Print)                                                                  CLUB
1-________________________________           ________________________

2-________________________________           ________________________

3-________________________________           ________________________

4-________________________________           _________________________

MAKE CHECK PAYABLE TO: LITTLE CREEK LIONS CLUB.

CHARTERED YEAR CLUB
2 October 1982 83rd Norfolk Ocean View
4 October 1951 65th Virginia Beach Bayside

10 October 1939 77th Onancock
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FALL CONFERENCE DISTRICT 24D

Certificate of Appreciation awarded to PID Hauser Weiler
for his work as the 24D Centennial Charipeerson

Certificate of Appreciation awarded to IPDG Ray Yannello
for his work in getting 55 of 57 clubs to participate in com-
pleting at least 2 of 4 service categories and 54 of 57 clubs
in completing all four categories.

IPDG Ray Yannello presents the LCI Leadership Medal to
Lion Sharene Nolan, Chesapeake Southside Lions Club

IPDG Ray Yannello presents the LCI Leadership Medal to
Lion Brandie Sheffield, Northampton Lions Club
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Picture it, with me, won’t you?

There’s a long line of men and women waiting patiently to fill out an application
to become a Lion.  A majority of them are business leaders but there are many
who are just coming out of college and plan to be Lions for the next 45 years. A
group of happy Lions are serving people at the event. The Mayor is handing a
Plaque to the Club President and every news station in the area is covering the
event. We raised enough money at this event to help thousands of people in our
District. The meeting is beginning and they need to find 30 extra chairs. The
Lions Club sings a patriotic song other than God Bless America.

Ok maybe I went too far on that last one! Obviously that’s not where we are
today, so draw a second picture of exactly where your club is today. Be honest
and accurate and draw a good picture. This is an activity you can do with your whole club - copy paper
is less than a penny a sheet and you can buy crayons, color pencils, markers by the hundreds for $20.

Before you begin, please share this TED talk with them on the subject by Patti Dobrowolski :
https://m.youtube.com/watch?v=zESeeaFDVSw    make sure you use the little disjointed square in the
lower right hand corner to blow the video up full screen.  I would be glad to come do this for your club
– I work for peanuts – Call the Craddock Lions - the ones I like are the chocolate covered cashews OH
MY Goodness!  I DIGRESS! In the Video Patti says that there are 2 parts to your brain. The right side
is the creative side that takes can paint pictures  from ideas and thoughts. Then there is the left side of
the brain which is the sensor. It’s the “sensible side” that says NO, it’s dangerous, it’s expensive, it’s
humiliating, it’s too much work, we don’t have enough people, we tried that once – it can’t happen. Patti
says the likelihood of people making a change in their life is 1 in 9. Even if that change is needed to
save the person’s life 1 in 9! Patti’s message is that it is possible to make the change you want and you
already know how to do it with just 3 bold steps – SEE IT, BELIEVE IT, ACT ON IT! Fellow Lions it’s
time to draw the most compelling pictures we can to get our clubs to ACT! We have to see the fact that
without bringing in new members we may be following a path to extinction. Let’s draw our way down a
new path. Let’s believe that it is not only possible but inevitable that people will want to join our Lions
Clubs and help others in their communities. Now let's follow the new path we draw and make it happen.

Call me – Lion Mack Stevens GMT 24D    757-621-9074

https://m.youtube.com/watch?v=zESeeaFDVSw 
https://m.youtube.com/watch?v=zESeeaFDVSw 
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DIRECTORY CORRECTIONS

-Page 9 – Zone E Chairman, please change PDG Donna Weiler’s email

Weiler2020@cox.net
_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _

-Page 27 – Change in meeting location

CRADOCK    CLUB # 9273
Chartered July 8, 1947 – Sponsored by Portsmouth Host
Zino’s Pizza, 850 Old George Washington Hwy N
Chesapeake   1st Wednesday – 6:29 p.m.
_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _

-Page 30 – Change in meeting day & frequency

WARDS CORNER    CLUB # 9294
Chartered February 14, 1947 – Sponsored by Ocean View
The Public House, 1112 Colley Ave
Norfolk 1st Tuesday – 1:00 p.m.
_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _

-Page 46 – PDG Donna Weiler’s please change email

Weiler2020@cox.net
_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _

Fellow Lions,

LCI Legal has determined that the MD24 Redistricting proposal voted-on during the May 2016 State
Convention was in-fact approved by the delegates 154-110-2.

As such the redistricting proposal will be considered by the LCI Board of Directors for review and ap-
proval during their October 16th meeting.

The original proposal has a requested effective date of 1 July 2018, but that LCI Board may not accept
our effective date and instead force a 1 July 2017 effective date.  I believe they will approve 2018, but it
is their decision.

We will know more following the October 16th meeting.

Respectfully,
IPDG Ray Yannello
District 24D Long Range Planning Chairman
longrange@district24d.com

mailto:longrange@district24d.com
mailto:longrange@district24d.com
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Lions, I just wanted to take another moment to thank everyone who has been a huge help as I steer
the district into our Lions Centennial. For those of you who weren’t able to make the Fall Conference
Banquet you might not have heard I was given the opportunity to award three President’s Certificates.
It was not an easy choice as so many Lions have done so
much for me.

This first Lion is a role model of mine. I’ve never seen anyone
work so hard at such great cost. He deserves all of our admi-
ration for the sacrifices he’s made for the district. He’s been
my advisor, my council, my sounding board and my District
Secretary. The Lion I want to be when I grow up is IPDG Lion
Ray Yannello.

I have a confession; I lied a minute ago when I said it was very
difficult to select all three Lions for a certificate… This Lion was
the first one I thought of and I never wavered. Growing up I was
the oldest of two and I didn’t have a big brother, until I gave a
tour to the Aragona- Pembroke Lions Club. Nothing I’ve accom-
plished for the past eight years would have been possible if I
hadn’t met this Lion. I consider him responsible for my becoming
a better person, husband, father and of course Lion.  I owe a
great deal to PDG Lion Donnie Johnson and was happy to pres-
ent him the President’s Certificate of Appreciation.

Forgive me, I saved this Lion for last so I could be dramatic… our last recipient is reading this right
now and doesn’t know she’s been given the award yet.  A few years ago The Knight’s Vision was list-
ing… I had moved on to other projects, and the new Editor’s schedule didn’t give him the time to get
the traction needed to make it a success. Our last Award goes to the Lion who took over our un-
manned newsletter halfway through the year. As most of us know, one of the only things harder than
starting a project from scratch is taking one over half way through. Despite these challenges she has
produced an amazing document showcasing the comings and goings of District 24-D. Even after mov-
ing to Oregon she continues to keep us connected. Of course, the Lion we all appreciate… and still a
very important part of 24-D is Lion Sharene Nolan.

Lion Sharene, thank you so much for what you do for us. You’ll always
have a place in our district.

(Your Certificate is in the mail)
DG Tucker C.
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Lion Mary Lou Newman
& Chet Kramer

Lion John & Nancy Cranford Lion Jim & Betty Oglesby and
Nancy Cranford

Lion John & Cora Bell & Marlin
Stockdill & Pat Jones

Lion Christine Johnson & proxy
for Donnie Johnson

Lion Bud Warren & Ann Ellis
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Lions Club International Centennial Convention

June 30 to July 4, 2017

STEP # 1
Complete the online LCI Centennial Convention Registration and Hotel Registration
Form (or complete and mail the form found on www.lionsofvirginia.org) VA Delega-
tion Hotel is Hyatt Regency Chicago

STEP # 2
Complete the BUS Transportation Form.  Total payment for bus trip is $260.
Deposit  guarantees you a seat; .

TRANSPOTATION OPTION:   BUS
LIONS OF VIRGINIA -- ROAD TRIP TO CHICAGO -- CELEBRATE
100 YEARS of Humanitarian SERVICE

What a great year to be a LION! In June 2017, Lions will celebrate 100 years of Service
at the Lions Clubs International CENTENNIAL Convention in Chicago.  Arrangements
have been made with Martz Bus Company to transport the Virginia Lions to Chicago
for the Centennial Celebration. Each District will have pick-up locations and times.
Each bus is a deluxe coach with power outlets, restroom, DVD player and Wi-Fi.
Food and beverages may be taken on the bus but  is allowed.  Each bus can
accommodate  passengers.  Bus Driver gratuity is not included in the price for the
bus nor the hotel for the bus driver. The bus transportation cost is $260 and it in-
cludes a tour of Chicago before we ride back to Virginia.  Timeline below is  if
you ride the Bus.

-- Pick-up Lions at designated locations and drive to Chicago; Arrive June 29.
— LCI Centennial Convention in Chicago.

--- Board your Martz bus for Tour of Chicago and then ride home to Virginia; arrive July 6.

Questions: VDG Sally Kenavan at sallykenavan1108@gmail.com
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KNIGHT’S VISION
Proud Sponsors

If you or your club wish to support the Knight’s Vision, there are several options available:
Subscribe:  Knight’s Vision shipped to you every month - Cost $40 - Qualifies for Silver Patron
Lions Business Card:  Your Name, Club and Position (President, Treasurer, PDG, etc.) - Cost $30
Personal Business Card:  Advertise your business with the Knight’s Vision - Cost $40

Patron Tiers

Bronze – $25 Donation     Silver – $40 Donation
Gold – $65 Donation     Platinum – $90-$100 Donation
Diamond > $100 Donation

(Tiers Silver through Diamond come with a Subscription)
To become a KV Patron, please send your contribution to Cabinet Treasurer Lion Keith Feigh, with
a brief explanation of how you would want it reflected.

For example: $65 Donation   -   Business Card/Bronze Patron
             or

$65 Donation   -   Gold Patron

The Knight’s Vision appreciates the continued support of Lions just like you!
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